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In This Issue 

CALL COMMITTEE UPDATE 

The Call Committee has completed work on 
the official Mission Site Profile (the MSP) 
which describes our congregation and tells 
about our needs and preferences for selec-
tion of a new pastor. They will be meeting 
with the Bishop on Tuesday, August 9th. The 
Bishop will take the information on the MSP, 
discuss with the Call Committee anything 
that may need clarification and then look 
through his file of potential candidates, and 
bring a list to the Call Committee who will 
then work through the list and interview 
candidates.  

The Call Committee members are Barbara 
Helde, Chris Backman, Cliff Kurtzweg, 
Maureen Nagy, Clayton Ramsey, Jeanne 
Moussette and Nathan Watson. Remember 
them in your prayers as they work on our 
behalf. 

WHEN IN OUR MUSIC 
GOD IS GLORIFIED 

Ann Simonson is incredibly brave.  
She has opened a door that many would 
never dare to even approach.  She has of-
fered those who worship here at Magnolia, 
the chance to suggest favorite hymns and 
songs for worship.  I just saw one turned  
in last week, and it was filled from top to  
bottom.  At that rate, she could end up 
with hundreds of suggestions, and the  
opportunity to use only a few of these 
gems in any particular week. 

There have been times when I have 
had to choose the music, and it drove me 
nuts…or at least a few more miles down 
that road.  So much good music, and so  
little time.  I found it a frustrating task 
where the results seldom seem to measure 
up to what I might hope for.  So I gladly let 
Ann do her thing.  She does it well. 

I did notice that there is no assurance 
and no implied guarantee.  She is also wise.  
Not every song fits the needs, nor  the  
service’s work of telling the love of God.  
The Bible texts, the Prayer of the Day, even 
the time of the Church Year, all are intend-
ed to work together.  So when we add in 
the music, it should also work to the same 
end.  I suppose it means that my own 
choice, “Drop Kick Me Jesus through the 
Goalposts of Life” may end up way down the 
list and may finally be used on the Sixth 
Sunday in May in 2046.   

As Lutherans, we come by a love for 
music honestly.  Luther’s last name may 
have actually been “Lutter” referring to one 
who made music stringed instruments, 
such as a Lute or Guitar.  He changed it to 

(Continued on page 2) 
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“Luther” in reference to the Greek word 
for “Freedom” which is “eh-loo-ther-i-os”  
mindful of the freedom that the Gospel 
brings.  He was known to have a fine 
Tenor voice, and used music to teach 
scripture truths.  20 Hymns in the LBW 
list Luther as a source of the verses,  
notably all 14 verses of  “From Heaven 
Above”, LBW 51.  Lutheran Schools and 
Universities, certainly in this country, 
place an emphasis on music as an im-
portant part of a well-rounded education.  
Many times they sponsor music  
programs known for their excellence.   

I finagled my way into the festival 
choir for the national meeting of the  
Association of Lutheran Church Musi-
cians, meeting in Seattle this year.  I got 
to sing under the direction of Dr. Anton 
Armstrong while John Ferguson sits at 
the Organ Bench for a Hymn Sing.  To 
worship in such a setting is truly a fore-
taste of heavenly things to come. 

There are blessings to be found in 
the sounds of our worship.  If you find 
yourself sneaking into your pew on the 
third verse of the opening hymn each 
week, you’ve already missed out on a lot.  
Let the Prelude help to tune out the 
sounds and distractions of the week and 
let it remind you that you are indeed in a 
holy place where God comes to meet us.  
When you find the hymns,  sing the 
thoughts and ideas found there and not 
just the words.  When you sing, have fun!  
In the space we use, everyone sounds 
good, including you.  At the end of the 
service, let the chatter and rushing 
around wait for a few minutes.  Your 
week will be filled with these things.  
They can wait until the Organ Postlude is 
finished.  The coffee will wait, too.   When 
you get a chance, remember to thank Ann 
for her music and for what it means for 
us all. 

Luther supposedly said, “He who 
sings, prays twice.” Amen, Amen! 

Pastor Doug Stensby 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

 

Magnolia Lutheran is a mem-

ber church of the Northwest 

Washington Synod of the  

ELCA. Every month, they 

publish a newsletter called 

“Soundings”. This newsletter 

contains articles about things 

that are happening around 

the synod. To check them 

out, go to  

www.lutheransnw.org where 

there is a Quicklink box 

where you can find the 

“Soundings”. Check it out 

and see what is going on 

around the Northwest. 

 

July’s Trivia Answer 
The trivia question for July was: What is a 
hyperlink? …and what can you do with 
one?   

A hyperlink is a word, phrase, picture, 
icon, etc, in a computer document on 
which a user may click to move to anoth-
er part of the document or to another 
document.  

That’s great, but what does it really 
mean? If you are receiving this newslet-
ter electronically, you may notice that 
the titles in the “In This Issue” index are 
bold. These are hyperlinks that if you 
click on the text, will jump you to that 
article. Also in the newsletter, we try very 
hard to make any reference to web sites 
or email address into hyperlinks, so that 
if you click on them, they will take you to 
that location on the world wide web or 
start an email message to that person. In 
the article above about the NW Washing-
ton Synod, the address 
(www.lutheransnw.org) is actually a hy-
perlink to that web page. Have fun. 

http://www.lutheransnw.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=ogtrkqcab&et=1106907214041&s=331&e=001c8P9SAk1h76HIwiXH73tDMI1O_x-BJxoCfxYT6ImkfF5cPibHtZ1IjkxAeU3Sls8P9qfoSxsIBYmQP1lbx6ycvCc9N4wxLAc13LdPvHbs4tmfLTLMktGEg==
http://www.lutheransnw.org
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August 5, 2011 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

I greet you in the name of Jesus, our hope and salvation. This summer, in our diverse settings of ministry and times of rest, we 
have joined in prayer for those living in the midst of natural disasters, economic uncertainty and famine.  

We also have been preparing for our twelfth Churchwide Assembly, August 15-20, 2011. The assembly provides a marvelous op-
portunity for us to affirm our identity as the ELCA and celebrate God’s mission that flows from it. 

Whether or not you are able to join us for the assembly in Orlando, I invite you and your congregation to watch the business ses-
sions and worship via live video streaming at www.elca.org/assembly. You will witness a church that shares a living, daring confi-
dence in God’s grace and believes the good news that we are freed in Christ to serve our neighbors at home and around the globe. 

Throughout the assembly it will be clear that as the ELCA: 

We are a church whose unity is in Jesus, who gathers us around word and water, bread and wine. Each day at the assembly, 
our work will be grounded in our time spent together in worship and Bible study. I encourage you to join us. 

We are a church called to discern together what the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ means for the world and our 
common life. As we consider the social statement on genetics, we stand together again at the intersection of faith and life, dis-
cerning how to live responsibly in a complex and rapidly changing world. In a culture plagued by incivility and willful misunder-
standing, we believe that respectful dialogue not only is possible, but becomes our way of life. 

We are a church called to roll up our sleeves and get to work in the world. Malaria is a leading cause of death in Africa, claim-
ing the life of a child every 45 seconds. We know what it takes to stop this disease -- it’s preventable and treatable. A “yes” as a 
church to the challenge of the ELCA Malaria Campaign means that we will join with our global partners to ensure that a healthier 
future is possible for millions of people. You will also witness a church that remains engaged in Haiti and Japan, responding to the 
growing famine in Africa and rebuilding communities devastated by disasters at home. How good it is to recognize the awesome 
capacity we have when we work together. 

We are a church committed to vibrant congregations, both newly planted and long established. A key recommendation of 
the Living Into the Future Together (LIFT) task force is a priority that every ELCA congregation will be a growing community pro-
claiming Christ and becoming engaged in the world. 

We are a church recognized for our growing global, ecumenical and inter-religious relationships. A greeting at this assembly from 
Sayyid Syeed will be the first from a representative of the Islamic community. The presence of Bishop George Walker represents 
our growing relationship with the African Methodist Episcopal Zion Church. Martin Junge, general secretary of The Lutheran World 
Federation, will travel directly from famine-stricken Africa to bring a first-hand report of our shared work there. 

Our identity as a church body is inseparable from our call to do God’s work in Christ's name for the life of the world. I hope you will 
join us at the 2011 Churchwide Assembly in August via live streaming at www.elca.org/assembly. Please pray that the Holy Spirit 
will anoint us with power as we witness to the good news of Jesus Christ. 

For our partnership in the gospel, I thank God. 

In God's grace, 

  

The Rev. Mark S. Hanson 
Presiding Bishop 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

  

P.S. I encourage you to review the Pre-Assembly Report for details of all the agenda items we will cover 
during our week in Orlando. You will also find intercessory prayers to share with your congregation the 
Sundays before and after the assembly. 

https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.elca.org%2fassembly&srcid=32966&srctid=1&erid=1686663&trid=fc28416f-6a82-422a-a077-10897ba02261
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.elca.org%2fassembly&srcid=32966&srctid=1&erid=1686663&trid=fc28416f-6a82-422a-a077-10897ba02261
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.elca.org%2fWho-We-Are%2fOur-Three-Expressions%2fChurchwide-Organization%2fOffice-of-the-Secretary%2fELCA-Governance%2fChurchwide-Assembly%2fActions%2fPre-Assembly-Report.aspx&srcid=32966&srctid=1&e
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.elca.org%2fWho-We-Are%2fOur-Three-Expressions%2fChurchwide-Organization%2fOffice-of-the-Secretary%2fELCA-Governance%2fChurchwide-Assembly%2fPray-with-us.aspx&srcid=32966&srctid=1&erid=1686663&trid=
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Lutherwood Turns 65! 
  

Lutherwood's 65th Anniversary Benefit Party  

and Community Open House Extravaganza!  

  

Come celebrate our 65th year on Lake Samish!  Camp will be open to ex-
plore as well as our challenge course, environmental education pro-

gram, and on-site programs! Canoe, enjoy the day and spend some time 

in creation!   

 Saturday August 13th, 2011   

Picnic Lunch: 12 pm to 1 pm 

Our staff will be making hamburgers and hotdogs,  
plus all kinds of salads for $5 a plate.   

 Benefit Dinner - 6pm to 8pm 

RSVP Requested If You Plan To  

Attend The Dinner: office@camplutherwood.org 

  

10 am - 12pm & 3 pm - 5 pm 

The Blob, swimming, canoeing, waterskiing, wake boading, and tubing. 

High ropes, challenge course, and hiking. 

"Fun"Raising Activities Include: 

Picture with Fire Fighter, LLama,  

custom: 10 am - 2 pm  

Classic Camp Games: 11 am - 2 pm 

Lutherwoodopoly Cake Walk 1 pm -2 pm 

Environmental Education Tour: 2 pm - 3 pm 

Own a Piece of Lutherwood: All Day 

  

To help or volunteer with this event please  

contact Corey Peterson: corey.peterson@camplutherwood.org  

mailto:office@camplutherwood.org
mailto:corey.peterson@camplutherwood.org
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A BUSY CONGREGATION 
Mark Your Calendars NOW! 

Our annual Women’s Retreat will take place at  

Lutherwood Retreat Center September 23rd through 

the 25th. Please plan to join us for this fun filled event 

and make new friendships with the women at church! 

School Kits 
We will again be collecting items for school kits this 

fall.  As back to school sales start please keep these 

items on your list and drop them in the basket at 

church outside the church office.  The kits will be as-

sembled for the fall ingathering.  Notice the items have 

changed so take a look at the list so you include them 

items currently needed.  

Include the following items in each School Kit:  

Four 70-sheet notebooks of wide- or college-ruled 

paper approximately 8”x10½”; no loose-leaf paper 

One 30-centimeter ruler, or a ruler with centime-

ters on one side and inches on the other 

One pencil sharpener 

One blunt scissors (safety scissors 

with embedded steel blades work 

well) 

Five unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers; secure 

together with a rubber band 

Five ballpoint pens (no gel ink); secure together 

with a rubber band 

One box of 16 or 24 crayons 

One 2½” eraser 

One sturdy drawstring backpack-style 

cloth bag approximately 14” X 17” 

with shoulder straps (no standard backpacks) 

 

Committees 
Meetings for various committees are being setup to 

plan for Fall activities. Watch for announcements and 

join a committee and help determine the future of 

Magnolia Lutheran. You can help out planning wor-

ship, taking care of our property, finances, social min-

istry, evangelism and fellowship.  

 

PREVENTION AND PROMISE:  

LWR KITS KEEP FAMILIES HEALTHY, 

STUDENTS LEARNING 
By Melanie W. Gibbons;  

Quilt and Kit Ministry Coordinator 

 

In February, I traveled to Haiti to visit LWR staff, part-

ners and Haitians one year after the devastating earth-

quake of January 12, 2010.  

Christ Roi de Corial (Christ the King of Corail) is a 

primary school connected to an Episcopal congrega-

tion in the small town of Corial, an isolated area out-

side of Leogane.  The earthquake destroyed both the 

church and school, and the congregation has been 

working to rebuild and help the children return to 

their studies. 

One of LWR’s partners in Haiti, Lutheran World 

Federation (LWF), is working with Christ Roi and the 

community to provide, among other things, access to 

safe water for the school.  On the day I visited, LWF 

was conducting cholera prevention training with par-

ents and students.  Cholera has not yet reached this 

area, and LWR and LWF are determined to keep it 

that way.   

Following the training, each family received LWR 

Personal Care Kits and water purification supplies.  

The Kits, provided by so many of you in the year fol-

lowing the earthquake, arrived at just the right time in 

this community to help address the secondary crisis of 

cholera in Haiti.   

We’ve never had cholera before,” says Jean Eris  

Duval, LWF’s Haiti program coordinator, “it’s not 

like a Hurricane we’re used to every year.” 

Working through schools is one of the most effective 

ways to spread the word about cholera prevention, 

symptoms and treatment.  Reaching both parents and 

students helps ensure that everyone in the family un-

derstands how to stay healthy.   

Jean Eric expresses the community sentiment well by 

saying, “Thanks to Lutheran World Relief for your 

help.  Without your help it would be very difficult for 

us to prevent cholera in Haiti.” 
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Photos from Catherine Hennessey  

Another 
Successful 

Year! 
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Flower & Coffee Hour Sign-Up Charts are in place 
on the bulletin board to the left of the church office 
door. Please check the dates and sign up for those 
special times that you wish to remember someone 
or an event. 
There are many open opportunities to provide 
flowers and coffee hours during the summer 
months - Can YOU fill a spot? Can’t do it alone, 
ask a friend or two to help! 

Salmon BBQ - MLC 
Backyard - Tuesday,  
August 30th at 6:00 pm. 
Salmon will be provided 
and guests are to bring 
either a side dish, salad or 
dessert (serves 10 - 12). 
Entertainment will be 
provided by the 
"Magnolia Band". This is a 
perfect time to invite a neighbor or friend to experi-
ence the warm and  
welcoming community of Magnolia Lutheran 
Church. Questions?  Need a ride? Call Barbara  
Helde 283-4430 or Kay Kurtzweg 283-4935. 

A Memorial Service to celebrate the life of Carol 
McCallum will take place at MLC on Thursday,  
August 11th at 4:30 pm. Carol died on Saturday, 
July 30th. Please keep Barney and the family in  
your prayers. 

Piper Wilson and Jeff Kelly were married at MLC 
on Saturday, August 6th. We rejoice with them as 
they start their new life together. 

 
 

 

Around the Parish 

August Birthdays 

8/4 - Susan Atchison 
8/9 - Steven Kurtzweg 
8/14 - Heidi Carpine 
8/14 - Kathleen Rowan 
8/16 - Alec Sigmar 
8/19 - John Nagy 
8/19 - Joshua 

Vredevoogd 
8/24 - Daniel Atchison 
8/25 - Chris Bachman 
8/29 - Deborah Moser-Donlen 
8/30 - Gary Engle 
8/31 - Cliff Kurtzweg 

 
Seattle Symphony Night at the Mariners! 

Tuesday, August 16, at 7:10pm  

Blue Jays vs. Mariners  

Round up your friends and family members and join the Seattle  
Symphony at Safeco Field on Tuesday, August 16. Special group seat-
ing has been reserved and is available for you to purchase online. See 
below for discounted pricing. Plus, for each ticket sold, the  
Mariners will donate $7 to the Seattle Symphony.  

Be sure to arrive early — new Music Director Ludovic Morlot will 
throw the evening's first pitch and Seattle Symphony musicians will 
perform the U.S. and Canadian National Anthems!  

 DEADLINE TO PURCHASE: Monday, August 15, at 12 noon 

 Game Date: Tuesday, August 16, at 7:10pm 

 Pricing: 
 $15 View Reserved (normally $20) 
 $32 Field Level (normally $40) 
 $37 Terrace Club Outfield (normally $47) 
Visit www.mariners.com/symphony to purchase  
your tickets.   

Please note: This special offer is online only and  
is not available at Team Stores or box office outlets.  

See you at the game!   

Sunday Worship Attendance - July 

Date 8:15 10am Total 

7/3 15 44 59 

7/10 13 51 64 

7/17 8 50 58 

7/24 12 44 56 

7/31 10 70 80 

http://www.mariners.com/symphony
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I Believe 
A Birth Certificate shows that we were born. 
A Death Certificate shows that we died. 
Have a seat. Relax . . .And read this slowly. 

 

I Believe…That just because two people argue, 
It doesn't mean they don't love each other. 
And just because they don't argue, 
It doesn't mean they do love each other. 

I Believe...That we don't have to change friends if 
We understand that friends change. 

I Believe....That no matter how good a friend is, 
they're going to hurt you, 
every once in a while 
and you must forgive them for that. 

I Believe.....That true friendship continues to grow, 
even over the longest distance.  
Same goes for true love. 

I Believe...That you can do something in an instant 
That will give you heartache for life. 

I Believe....That it's taking me a long time 
To become the person I want to be. 

I Believe...That you should always leave loved ones with  
Loving words. 
It may be the last time you see them. 

I Believe....That you can keep going  
long after you think you can't. 

I Believe....That we are responsible for what we do,  
no matter how we feel. 

I Believe...That either you control your attitude  
or it controls you. 

I Believe....That heroes are the people who do what has 
to be done when it needs to be done, 
regardless of the consequences. 

I Believe....That my best friend and I can do anything or  
nothing and have the best time. 

I Believe....That sometimes the people you expect to 
kick you when you're down  
will be the ones to help you get back up. 

I Believe...That sometimes when I'm angry 
I have the right to be angry,  
but that doesn't give me the right to be cruel. 

I Believe...That maturity has more to do with what types  

of experiences you've had 
And what you've learned from them and less  
to do with how many birthdays you've celebrated. 

I Believe.....That it isn't always enough,  
to be forgiven by others. 
Sometimes, you have to learn to forgive yourself. 

I Believe...That no matter how bad 
your heart is broken, 
the world doesn't stop for your grief. 

I Believe....That our background and circumstances 
may have influenced who we are, but, 
we are responsible for who we become. 

I Believe...That you shouldn't be 
so eager to find out a secret. 
It could change your life forever. 

I Believe....Two people can look at the exact same thing 
and see something totally different. 

I Believe...That your life can be changed 
in a matter of hours 
by people who don't even know you. 

I Believe...That even when you think 
you have no more to give, 
When a friend cries out to you, 
you will find the strength to help. 

I Believe...That credentials on the wall 
do not make you a decent human being. 

I Believe...That the people you care about most in life 
are taken from you too soon. 

I Believe...That you should give this to 
all of the people that you believe in. 

The happiest of people don't necessarily have  
the best of everything; 
They just make the most of everything they have. 

HAVE A WONDERFUL AND BLESSED DAY! 

 

 

TRIVIA 

This Month’s Trivia question: How many different  
hymnals have been used or have you used at MLC? 
 
Hint: quite an array of colors... 

Tidbits from email 
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 New Website Address for MMY 
Hello, just wanted to let you know that Magnolia Mission Youth has a fantastic new website 
and a new website address: 

www.magnoliamissionyouth.org   

Thank you! 

Sandy Nielsen, MMY 

 

Magnolia Mission Youth thank-you brunch  
Aug. 28—Share in the Memories! 
Magnolia Mission Youth teens left for their summer mission trip July 31—so it’s time to 
schedule their Thank-You brunch and we invite all those who have supported the seven 
teens in prayers, projects and funds.  

Also, anyone simply curious about the MMY program is encouraged to attend. The event 
will be at Magnolia’s Church of the Ascension at noon on Sunday, August 28. The teens will 
share highlights and insights from their trip and there will be a short audio-visual program 
depicting how they lived with Native Americans in Yakima, worshipping with them and 
learning about their culture.  

The brunch is no-cost, and is hosted by the teens and the “mission trip parents.” R.S.V.P to 
Lindsay Butler, MMY president, 298-9938, or greenmt@comcast.net, by Aug. 24, or alert 
one of your church’s respective board members that you plan to attend. See you there! 

New Member Spotlight! 

Family Story from  
Dave and Ulana Pedersen 
We live on 28th Avenue, 5 houses north of the old Magnolia 
School. Dave’s grandparents purchased this house in 1928 
and this is where Dave’s Dad grew up in the 1930s. Dave’s 
two aunts continued living in the house until December of 
2006, when the last aunt passed away. The great “remodel 
adventure” began in 2007 and continues through today. 

Dave and Ulana were married in 2002 and relocated to  
Seattle in 2008. The family includes Ulana’s two teacher 
daughters in New York State and Dave’s daughter and son  
in Ft. Lauderdale, FL. 

Dave grew up in San Diego, CA, where his Dad was in the  
Navy and then taught elementary school for 26 years. His 
mother was a nurse who did private home care for some very 
interesting clients. Dave has one sister, a pharmacist, who 
lives in Buffalo. She introduced Dave to her coworker, Ulana, 
and the rest is history. 

Ulana grew up in a family of Ukrainian immigrants in Buffalo, 
NY and did not speak English until the age of 6. Life in the 
immigrant community revolved around church activities, 

summer camps, Ukrainian folk dancing and other ethnic  
traditions. Ulana has an older brother and an older sister liv-
ing on the east coast. Her twin sister, Diana, passed away just 
a few weeks ago, after a long battle with cancer. 

Dave is an ice hockey fanatic, sells construction equipment 
overseas and is great at cutting down old trees! 

Ulana works as a pharmacist at the First Hill campus of  
Swedish Medical Center. She loves to bake and help senior 
citizens with their medication related concerns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dave and Ulana joined MLC on Easter Sunday, 2011. 

Courtney Calero  
2330 Viewmont Way West  
Seattle, WA 98199  
(206) 387-9798  
courtney@missionyouth.org 

http://www.magnoliamissionyouth.org
mailto:greenmt@comcast.net
mailto:courtney@missionyouth.org
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Servants for August 
Sunday, August 14 - 9th Sunday of Pentecost 

 Assisting Minister—Deborah Moser-Donlen 

 Lector—Caroline Alabach 

 Acolyte—10:00 AM—Emma Simonson 

 Altar Guild—Kay Kurtzweg & Kathleen Brose 

 Ushers—Tom Muramoto & Beth Harwood  

 Counters—John Valiton 

 Coffee Hour—Ramsey’s 

 Flowers—Ramsey’s - 42nd Anniversary 

Sunday, August 21 - 10th Sunday of Pentecost 

 Assisting Minister—Celeste Stubbs 

 Lector—Beth Harwood 

 Acolyte—10:00 AM—Samantha Scheiber 

 Altar Guild—Kay Kurtzweg & Kathleen Brose 

 Ushers—Tom Muramoto & Beth Harwood  

 Counters—Todd Glockley 

 Coffee Hour—Open 

 Flowers—Jennifer Kroeger 

Sunday, August 28 - 11th Sunday of Pentecost 

 Assisting Minister—Brian Reierson 

 Lector—Elsie Simon 

 Acolyte—10:00 AM—Helena Harris 

 Altar Guild—Caroline Alabach & Jeanne Moussette 

 Ushers—Tom Muramoto & Beth Harwood  

 Counters—Donna Hegstrom 

 Coffee Hour—Open 

 Flowers—Syrene Forsman 

Sunday, September 4 - 12th Sunday of Pentecost 

 Assisting Minister—Beth Harwood 

 Lector—Deborah Ramsey 

 Acolyte—10:00 AM—Kristjan Sigmar 

 Altar Guild—Caroline Alabach & Jeanne Moussette 

 Ushers—Bob Mayoue  

 Counters—Mark Kelly 

 Coffee Hour—Kimberly Brangwin 

 Flowers—Moussette’s – Jeanne’s birthday 

 

 

Please use this list as a bookmark 
and keep the following in your 
prayers: 

John Baker, father of Linda Tabor 

Pam Baumler, friend of Beth Harwood 

Lucile Bennett 

Chris Cross at home. 

John Cross at home. 

Myron Cross, with heart issues. 

Fred Franke, Celeste’s uncle 

Dorothy Fribrock 

Milt Furness, friend of Linda Norby 

Kathi Goertzen 

Bob Harris 

Ron Hobbs 

Barb Haro 

Irene Holroyd 

Ginny Joiner, with daughter Jeanne Moussette. 

Nick Jones 

Cliff Kurtzweg 

Joel Labrador (friend of Gloria Evans) 

Lee Lubin, at home. 

Bob McIntosh, at home. 

Judy Maleng 

Kassandra Mirosh, cousin of Victoria Watson, 

Dave Muramoto (father of Tom Muramoto) 

Mary Muramoto (mother of Tom Muramoto) 

Alice Ness 

Laurie Newton 

Mary Obrastoff (friend of Kay Kurtzweg). 

Lora Overgard, (mother of Joan Ritland) 

Mark Reiff 

Rob Rowan 

Gerry Russell 

Mary Shelton, Pastor Kragthorpe’s daughter 

Elsie Simon 

Sue Soderstrom, Susan Dively’s mother 

Georgene Swenson 

Keith Swenson 

Carol Tanner, friend of John Nagy 

Frank & Helen Wicklund, at home. 

Sally Winkel 
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The Magnolia Lutheran is published 

the first Wednesday of each month to 

nurture our members and extend the 

ministry of our congregation. 

Publication deadline is the 25th of the 

preceding month. 

 

 

Contact Us: 

Magnolia Lutheran Church 
2414 31st Avenue West 
Seattle,WA98199 
Phone: 206-284-0155 
Fax:206-284-4553 
Email: mlcelca@qwestoffice.net  
www.MagnoliaLutheranChurch.com 

 
Ministers: 
 Members of the Congregation 
 Pastor: 
  The Rev. Doug Stensby  
 Director of Music: 
 Ann Simonson 
 Organist: 
 Ann Simonson 
 Parish Administrator: 
 Deborah Ramsey 
 Caretaker: 
 Mara Meloy 
 Nursery Attendant: 
 Dorothy Farrell 
 Newsletter Editor: 
 Russ Long 
 Youth Director—LEAP & VERGE 
  Courtney Calero 
 

Worship Services: 
Sundays 

8:15 AM, Holy Communion 
10:00 AM, Holy Communion 
Nursery Care Provided 

Education Hour:  
Sundays 

9:00 AM (for all ages) 
Adult Sunday School  

Fellowship: 
Sundays, 11:00 AM 

Youth: 
Sundays, 5:00 PM Verge for middle school 

7:00 PM , LEAP for high school at  
Magnolia Presbyterian Church 
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Magnolia Lutheran Church  

2414 31
st

 Avenue West  

Seattle,WA98199-3398  
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